SOCIETY OF AMERICAN ARCHIVISTS

UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS CHAPTER

MINUTES

BOARD MEETING

APRIL 8, 2009

Meeting called to order by Elizabeth Garber, 5:04 pm.

In Attendance:

Elizabeth Garber, President

Kathryn Brooks, Vice-President

Lisa Rivoir, Secretary

Sarah Arriaga, Treasurer

Chris Magee, Webmaster

David Gracy, Faculty Advisor 

I. Trip Survey Results

Chris shared current results of the survey on chapter interest in potential excursions, which the board discussed.

A. New Orleans

Of the 19 respondents, 5 were very likely to attend and 9 were somewhat likely, with cost, duration, and date as the most significant factors that would determine attendance. Top non-archives activities were museums, ghost tours, and aquarium/zoo (this last could be a good Sunday activity when archives are closed). For dates, May 8-11 (8 respondents) was more popular than May 15-18 (5 respondents, also 5 said either). However, some people could not leave until 5pm on May 8th because of the capstone presentations. Elizabeth suggested that the chapter could stay her family’s house that Friday night if we left in Friday evening, then we could potentially extend the trip to Tuesday May 12th. About half to respondents surveyed were willing to drive. The target trip budget should be around 100-150 dollars. 

B. Local Excursions

1. Tower Archives

Of the 15 respondents, 5 said they would be interested in attending, 7 said maybe, 3 said no. Thursday afternoon would be the best time for the trip. 8 people can drive.

2. Daughters of the Republic of Texas

5 respondents said that they would be interested in attending, 6 said maybe, 3 said no. 7 people can drive.

C. Trip Planning

The board determined that, as there was interest in all of the proposed excursions, they will move forward with planning all of them. 

1. Daughters of the Republic of Texas

The repository proposed Saturday April 18th for the visit. If this will not work, the board discussed May 2nd as the possible alternative. Elizabeth will ask Tami to speak with her contact about the chapter’s interest. The repositories are interested in knowing how many people will attend; Chris will email the board with the number of people who are definitely planning to attend. Elizabeth will make a Doodle signup for this event, and afterwards determine the drivers based on survey results. 

2. Tower Archives

The board discussed possible Thursday afternoon dates for the trip. April 30th will be the first choice, with April 23rd and May 7th as alternatives. Ideally, the board would like to spread the trips out a bit. 

3. New Orleans

Kathryn will begin contacting repositories, stating the chapter’s interest in visiting, seeing if we could get a tour, and asking if either of the potential trip dates would work better for them. The board will not begin planning the specific schedule, hotel, etc. yet. 

With all the trips planned for the end of the semester, the board discussed when movie night could fit in. One possibility was pushing the event to the beginning of the fall semester, before classes start. 

II. 
SAA student chapter survey – annual meeting.

The SAA would like to have the results of SAA-UT’s survey. Chris will put the results into a Google document so that board members can participate in cleaning up the presentation of the results. 

Kathryn sent the survey results to Brenda Gunn. The host committee meeting scheduled for last Friday was cancelled. 

III. 
Archives Week Themes 

The board decided to hold a vote to select the theme of Archives Week 2009 from the two proposed themes. Alexandra (Archives Are Us) and Lisa (When Disaster Strikes) will put together a paragraph or two clearly explaining the proposed themes. They will email the paragraph explaining their theme to Elizabeth by Sunday April 12th, so that the voting survey can be sent out on Monday.

The board discussed if all iSchoolers could vote for the theme, or if it should be restricted to chapter members only. The survey will be sent out via the SAA-UT and Insider listservs. The survey will ask if the respondent is a member of SAA-UT. It will also include a suggestions box where respondents can suggest ideas related to the themes, such as possible events or tie-ins.

IV. 
UT student organization registration


Elizabeth re-registered SAA-UT. 

V. 
Funding 

Elizabeth will send the board the link to the Co-op funding application, which is due May 19th. It has lots of restrictions, which board members can discuss. Dr. Gracy encouraged the board to consider potential tie-ins with other academic departments as soon as the AW theme is set. Elizabeth also addressed advertising SAA-UT AW activities in SAA publications.

VI. 
MayDay

An iSchool student is putting together a flyer for local institutions for MayDay, a national disaster planning awareness day. Kathryn will contact the student to get more information about on the student’s goals for the project, the plan, and the MayDay efforts at other institutions, to see exactly how SAA-UT might get involved, 

VII. 
Treasurer’s Report

The chapter’s budget was $2053.83. Sarah consulted the Office Depot catalogue and priced various party supplies (plates, cups, napkins, etc.). The board discussed other supplies to purchase, including name tags, colored markers, thank-you notes, bulletin board supplies, and small-sized (~4x6 paper) for handouts. The board also brainstormed about materials that could be personalized for SAA-UT, such as mugs or pencils. 

The next board meeting will be held on Wednesday April 15th. The chapter will hold a happy hour near the end of the semester, possibly May 6th. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:44pm. 

